
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Union 
Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri for 
Approval of Efficient Electrification Program 

) 
) 
) 
 

File No. ET-2021-0020 
Tariff No. YE-2021-0194 

ORDER APPROVING TARIFF SHEETS IN COMPLIANCE  
WITH COMMISSION ORDER 

Issue Date: May 10, 2021 Effective Date: May 30, 2021 

On October 27, 2020, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri filed its 

Application, Request for Variances, and Request for Accounting Authority to implement 

an electrification pilot program. On March 10, 2021, the Commission issued its Order 

Approving Stipulation and Agreement, approving an agreement between the parties and 

granted the requested variances and deferral accounting mechanism. Ameren Missouri 

was ordered to file tariff sheets in compliance with the Commission’s order. On  

April 30, 2021, Ameren Missouri filed compliance tariff sheets, Tariff No. YE-2021-0194, 

with an effective date of May 30, 2021. The letter accompanying the tariff sheets stated 

that the Commission’s Staff (Staff) and Public Counsel’s comments were incorporated 

prior to filing the tariff sheets. On May 5, 2021, Staff filed its recommendation to approve 

the tariff sheets.  

After reviewing the tariff sheets and the Staff recommendation, the Commission 

finds that Ameren Missouri’s tariff sheets comply with the Commission’s order and will 

approve them.  
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THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. The tariff sheets filed on April 30, 2021, assigned Tariff No.  

YE-2021-0194, by Ameren Missouri are approved to become effective on May 30, 2021. 

The specific tariff sheets approved are: 

P.S.C. MO No. 6 
Original Sheet No. 164.4 
Original Sheet No. 164.5 
Original Sheet No. 164.6 

 
2. This order is effective May 30, 2021. 

 

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 

 
 
 
John T. Clark, Senior Regulatory Law Judge,  
by delegation of authority pursuant to  
Section 386.240, RSMo 2016. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 10th day of May, 2021 
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